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From the Principal 

 

Open Night  

Oh what a night! Our open night was a tremendous success. It was fantastic to see so many families 

coming into the school to see what your children have been doing over the first four weeks of the school 

year. Our school bands were on display playing what they had learned in just a couple of weeks. Class 

information sessions were well attended with parents hearing from our teachers about the expectations for the year and 

everyone enjoyed the opportunity to have a casual chat with teachers, staff and other parents and carers, 

 

To the wonderful office ladies who cooked sausages and handed out bottles of water, thank you for your efforts.  Thank you 

also to all our wonderful staff who gave up their time to support our open night. It is heart-warming to know that we have 

such willing and dedicated members of staff to help support our endeavours to make this school great! 

 

Education plays a huge part in all of our lives and despite being very difficult, it is also immensely rewarding. To be successful 

in whatever we choose to do, we need the support of others to help guide us along our way to achieve beyond what we 

believe we are capable of. Look at what you are doing this week and try to thank someone who you know has helped you 

succeed in whatever you have chosen to do. Without the help and support of others, we do not reach our potential. 

 

Justin Thompson 
 

Principal 

  

 Good attendance  

is important! 

We all want our children to get the best possible education in order for them to be 
the best that they can be. Having good attendance ensures your children can learn 
as much as possible and helps them succeed. It is a legal requirement for children to 
attend school every day, unless they have a valid reason to be away. Birthdays,  
shopping trips and visiting family people are NOT valid reasons to be absent from 
school. Illness and medical appointments which cannot be made outside school hours 
are understandable reasons to be away from school, but please remember to inform 
the school if your child is absent so we can mark our attendance roll accurately.  

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


PREP MORNING TEA 
Coral Park Parent Club is inviting all parents of prep students to a special 
morning tea to help welcome them to the school community. The    
morning tea will be held next Wednesday 7th March at 9am in the staff 
room. All parents who would like to join in welcoming our new families 
are welcome to join us for morning tea. We look forward to seeing lots 
of parents at the special morning tea!  
 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Raffle tickets have been sent home with today’s newsletter for our great 
Easter raffle. Please support this fundraiser by buying as many tickets as 

you can, or selling them to your family and friends.          
Donations of Easter eggs for our raffle prizes would also be 
greatly appreciated. All donations will receive a ticket to go 
into the raffle. Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 29 March. 
 

RITCHIES SUPERMARKET 
Ritchies IGA Supermarket at Amberley Park Shopping Centre in Narre 
Warren South is offering all Coral Park families the opportunity to get a 
Community Benefit Card. The Ritchies Community Benefit Card is free of 
charge and can be used at all Ritchies IGA supermarkets and liquor      
departments. Just show your card each time you shop to help earn funds 
for Coral Park Primary School,  which can be used for extra activities and 
resources to benefit our students. Ritchies 
Community Benefit Cards are available at 
the school office. 
 

YEAR 6 POLO TOPS 
All orders and payments for Year 6 polo tops are ŘǳŜ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ. Please 
make sure you have your ordered and paid for your top by tomorrow, as 
no late orders can be accepted. 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photos will be taken on Tuesday 17th April. This is the second day 
of Term 2, so the holidays will be a great time to make sure you have a 
clean uniform ready and a happy relaxed smile for school photos. 
Photo envelopes and more information will be sent home in the 
coming weeks. 
 

PAYMENT REMINDERS 
Booklist payments are now well overdue. Please finalise all booklist    
payments as soon as possible so your children have all the necessary 
tools and equipment to get the most out of their education. Senior   
Summer Sports payments are also overdue. Please ensure the sport   
payment is finalised so your child can participate in the extensive        
interschool sport program. 
 

CAMPS SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND 
All applications for the Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) are now 
being processed. If you have a Healthcare card or think you may be      
eligible to receive funding, make sure you ask at the office before 5th 
March so the application can be processed before the cut-off date.  
 

IMMUNISATION CERTIFICATES 
A reminder for all prep parents to continue to send in their children’s 
immunisation certificates as they are updated following their 5 year old 
immunisations. The school is legally required to have copies of all        
immunisation certificates when children begin school. 

 

Diary Dates 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 2nd March 

Senior Sport 

at Coral Park v Lyndhurst 
 

Assembly - Item M5 

2.50pm in the MPC 

All welcome 
 

Tuesday 6th March 

RACV Road Safety 

Prep Incursion 
 

Wednesday 7th March 

Parent Club Morning Tea 

for Prep Parents 

9am in the Staffroom 
 

Friday 9th March 

Curriculum Day 

No students at school 
 

Wednesday 14th March 

Responsible Prep Ownership 

Prep Incursion 
 

Thursday 15th March 

Casey South Divisional 

Swimming Event 

for selected students 
 

Wednesday 21st March 

Harmony Day 
 

Friday 23rd March 

Harmony Day Celebrations 
 

Wednesday 28th March 

Regional Swimming Event 

For qualifying students 
 

Thursday 29th March 

Whole School Cross Country 
 

Final Day of Term 1 

2.30pm dismissal 
 

Monday 16th April 

Term 2 begins 

Be at school by 8.55am 
 

Tuesday 17th April 

School Photos 

 



 

ôGetting to Know Youõ BBQ 

It was wonderful to see so many happy students and their families at school on Tuesday 
afternoon and evening. Everyone had lots of fun playing games, chatting to each other, 

learning about our school at the information sessions and eating yummy sausages! 



 

Donõt forget to collect  
Coles Sports for Schools 
vouchers and put them in 
the box at the office so we 
can get lots of new sports 
equipment for our school! 

 

Thank you to all the people who have 
already posted their vouchers in the 
box. It is great to see it filling up with 

vouchers which will help us earn lots of 
new sports equipment! 


